
Lent Term Review 

Despite the lent term being the 

shortest of the year, it is always 

one of the busiest, and as I look 

back on the past ten weeks, it is 

hard to envisage just how much 

has been packed into such a 

short space of time. There has 

been plenty of progress with 

UCAS applications, and the 

boys in Year 11 and Year 13 

have sat mock examinations 

and will return after the Easter 

break with examinations 

looming. Details of study leave 

for both year groups are 

included in the dates to the 

right. As always, the boys have participated fully in all aspects of school life, 

and some of their achievements have been documented in this newsletter. 

My thanks as ever go to those boys who have represented the house in 

various drama, music, and sporting events this term, some of which have led 

to more success than others. Still, the boys remain keen and enjoy the 

opportunity to represent Reeves. There was some obvious disappointment 

with our current position in the house cup, but a successful term will set us 

back on the right track. As we are now at the end of the term, attention will 

turn to the summer term. Cricket, tennis, or athletics will likely be sports for 

many, with more house competitions on the horizon. At the end of the 

term, we look forward to welcoming back Year 11 and Year 13 boys for 

Sports Day and Speech Day, and hopes are high for a result like last year. I 

look forward to having house BBQs and the return of yard cricket as we 

benefit from the lighter evenings. We wish Nathan Burge the best of luck as 

he departs the College at the end of this term, and I look forward to 

hearing of continued success on the track. I want to take this opportunity to 

thank the tutors and Kay for all their hard work throughout the term, as 

well as the parents/ guardians for your continued support. I hope you have 

found the weekly emails helpful and enjoy hearing about what is happening 

in the house weekly. Below is a snapshot of some of the house and broader 

achievements this term. I hope you have a fantastic Easter holiday and look 

forward to seeing you on the sideline in glorious sunshine in the summer 

term. Matt  

 

Reeves all about it  

 
Key dates for summer Term 2024: 

Monday 15 April  

House open 10am-8pm 

Tuesday 16 April 

New term begins for all.  
HM Assembly 

Saturday 4 May - Monday 6 

May  

(Bank holiday exeat weekend)  

 

Monday 13 May  

Year 11 study leave  

 

Monday 20 May  

Year 13 study leave  

 

Friday 24 May   

Half term  

 

Monday 3 June  

Term resumes for all pupils 

 

Saturday 29 June  

Term ends for ALL pupils.  

 

Wednesday 28 August  

New pupil induction day.  

 

Thursday 29 August  

Terms starts for ALL pupils.  
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Academic report  

Throughout the term, 

we've witnessed 

remarkable academic 

achievements and 

efforts that truly merit 

our collective 

recognition. Notably, 

Year 13 have been 

inundated with offers 

from their UCAS 

applications, a testament to their hard work and dedication. They are 

now diligently working towards finalising their firm and insurance options, 

a crucial step before the 6th of June deadline. 

In January, pupils in Year 11 sat their mock GCSE exams with a level of 

performance that bodes very well for the summer. The top performer in 

Reeves and one of the top performers in the College was Jonah Ripley, 

with an average score of 8.2. In February, the Year 13 boys sat their 

mock exams. The leading performer in the house was Isaac Ripley with 

grades of AAAC.   

During the term we received results from the first round of the Physics Olympiad and congratulate Isaac Ripley 

and Ewan Clark on their awards.  

Congratulations should also go to Jonah Ripley, who has made it through the Arkwright Scholarship's final 

interview stage. Reuben Mace and Christopher Mallmann-Wettern competed in the advanced level of the UK 

Linguistics Olympiad. 

While in Chemistry, some of the Reeves boys participated in the Royal Society of Chemistry Olympiad, and we 

expect the outcomes to arrive soon.  

My thanks to Reuben Mace, who continues to do an excellent job reporting on house success in the College 

magazine The Stag. 

Praise marks Roll of honour – Lent Term 2024 

Top 5 pupils in each year for this academic year* 

Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 Year 12 Year 13 

1. Leo Wells - 23  1. Freddie Timlin - 26    1. Rowan Bell - 18 1. Noah Titterton-Manos - 

9    

1. Ewan Clark – 10  

2. Freddy Gibson - 21  2. Zeph Brown - 20    2. Kieran Clark - 15 2. Noah Gould - 8  2. Isaac Ellwood – 8   

3. Oscar Leach - 18   3. Louis Poulton - 17 3. Felix Boyes – 11    3. Caedmon Myeni – 8   3. Alex Wearne – 7    

4. Ashe Tollett-Cooper - 
16 

4. Felix McAndrew - 15   4. Percy Cutler – 11    4. Olly Beatton – 6    4.  Zizie Ndlovu – 5    

5. Justin Kelso - 15   5. Teddy Dean – 14    5. William Travers – 11    5. James Katz – 6     5 Isaac Ripley – 4     

*Two reward points awarded for a Show HsM. 1 Point awarded for praise. 

Best eRC Lent Term 2024 

Year 9 – Justin Kelso   

Year 10 – Freddie Timlin 

Year 11 – Tom Hoskinson 

Year 12 – Tom Lucas/ Reuben Mace 

Year 13 – Zizie Ndlovu 

Most improved eRC Lent Term 

2024  

Year 9 – Ashe Tollett-Cooper 

Year 10 – Louis Poulton  

Year 11 – Cameron Pert 

Year 12 – Sunny Wong   

Year 13 – Zizie Ndlovu   

 

 

 



Creatives Report  

 
 It has been a busy term for many boys in music and Drama. Hector Lawson (Picture below, right) and Felix 

McAndrew (pictured below, left) have played in the scholar and informal concerts throughout the term. 

 

While Justin Kelso, Barney Bathard-Smith, Daniel Caroe, William Fellows, Hector Lawson, Felix McAndrew, and William 

Curtis performed in the Giant Jazz Leap on February 29th. 

In Drama it is academic performance season, and both GCSE and A-level cohorts 

performed various scripted pieces. Well done to Percy Cutler, Henry Hollands, Neffion 

Myles-Hall, George Rosin and William Travers for their performances. While in art, Felix 

Boyes completed his practical GCSE examination in the final week of the term. Oscar Leach 

(pictured, left) was part of a group of Year nine drama scholars who performed a series of 

short scenes around the theme of ‘Old Times ’in Le Brocq – future star of the college stage, 

no doubt. At the end-of-term service, Nima Sorooshian received a grade 7 in the violin and 

the piano, while Felix McAndrew achieved his grade 7 certificate in the piano. 

 The term ended with the annual House a Cappella Competition. This was a hotly 

contested affair, with the team putting their twist on Diamonds, by Rihanna. My thanks 

(team pictured below) to Oscar Leach, Daniel Caroe, Elliot Hibbert, Hector Lawson, Felix McAndrew, Louis 

Poulton, George Rosin, William Travers, James Katz, Eddie Anderson, Noah Gould, Sebastian Pearson and Zizie 

Ndlovu who gave up a lot of their time to rehearse and represent the house. Singing in front of a large group of 

people is always challenging. It is even more difficult when you do not have a backing track. The boys were rightly 

pleased with some encouraging feedback from the judge, and plans are already being made for our song for next 

year. Many Congratulations should also go to Noah Titterton-Manos, who received his half colours in Drama. 



Service 

Congratulations should go to William Travers, who has 

successfully completed his CCF Cadet Force instruction 

course and has now been promoted to LCpl. 

Meanwhile, Kieran Clark has completed his methods of 

instruction course in the RAF. Christopher Mallmann-

Wettern was part of a group of twenty-two cadetswho 

participated in a Voluntary Exercise, sleeping overnight 

in the Ashdown Forest. The exercise was a terrific 

opportunity to gain valuable blank-firing fieldcraft 

experience. We also wish Christopher the best of luck 

as he embarks on the South Africa Conservation trip 

over the Easter holidays. 

Earlier in the term, it was great to see the two bands from the Reeves House Concert back performing the 

Charity Revue to help raise money for this year's school charity, Mary's Meals. Well done to Daniel Caroe, 

Hector Lawson, Felix McAndrew, Elliot Hibbert, Tom Hibbert, Enzo Mace, and Reuben Mace for their 

performances. Some pictures of the event are below.  

 

 



House Dinner  

In a break from tradition this year the house had the house dinner on our own. We decided to go out to Pomodoro’s.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sports Report  

Another busy term of 

sport with many boys 

competing at a very high 

level. In hockey, Oliver 

Tutt, Thomas Lucas, 

Henry Hollands, William 

Fellows, and Rowan Bell 

were regulars for the 1st 

XI (pictured, left). They 

reached the regional 

semi-finals of the National Cup Competition, where they narrowly lost to 

Bradfield and a close first-round match to RGS Guildford in the 

Independent Schools Hockey Plate. In their last 

home match, the boys gave a dominant 

performance to come away with a 5-4 victory 

against Sutton Valence. Their stats currently 

stand at played 13, won 6, drawn 1, lost 6, with four festival games to go. 

Congratulations must go to U6th player Oliver Tutt on his full 

colours and for representing the College for three seasons in the 

1st XI and to Henry Hollands for his 11 goals this season. Chace 

Martin was part of the U14A hockey side, who were competitive 

in every game this season, and Oscar Leah was fantastic in goal for 

the U14B on some occasions, playing several matches in one day. 

The U15A hockey team consisting of Barney Bathard-Smith, Daniel 

Caroe, Teddy Dean, William Fellows, and Vincent Marten had 

another strong season, winning 50% of their matches, with Will as joint top goal scorer. 

Olly Beatton, Finlay Eadie, Ed Olley, Noah Titterton-Manos, Alex Wearne, Ewan Clark, and 

Charlie Jenden represented the 1st XI football team. At the same time, Zizie Ndlovu, Isaac 

Ellwood, Caedmon Myeni, and Oguz Karaca have been part of the College Basketball team, 

which has remained unbeaten in the 

league this season. They have high 

hopes of securing the league title 

early in the summer term.  

Congratulations should go to Henry 

Hollands and Rowan Bell (pictured 

below), who were awarded 

honorary sports scholarships. This is 

a significant recognition of their 

commitment to college sports over 

the past three years. Both boys have 

been particularly influential in their 

college rugby, hockey, and cricket performances and have also been big contributors to 

house sports, showcasing the value of their achievements.  Nathan Burge (pictured, right) 

won the 60M U15 Sussex Indoor Championships earlier in the term, defending his title and running a PB.  

Sports colours have been 

awarded to: 

Sport 

Oliver Tutt  Hockey  

Charlie Jenden   Football  

Zizie Ndlovu  Basketball 

Isaac Ellwood  Basketball 

Ed Olley (Half)  Football 

Noah Titterton-Manos (Half) Football 

Alex Wearne (Half) Football 

Ewan Clark (Half) Football  

Oguz Karaca (Half) Basketball  

Caedmon Myeni (Half) Basketball  

Thomas Lucas (Half) Hockey 



In swimming, Mark McKie, Elliot Hibbert, Harry Ansell, and 

Freddie Timlin have all represented the College in the Sussex 

Schools Swimming League, with Mark collecting several medals in 

the finals during the final week of this term. Enzo Mace and 

Chace Marten have represented the College at Fives, and 

congratulations should also go to Max Caines, Daniel Caroe, and 

Teddy Dean. William Fellows and Elliot Hibbert, who were all 

part of the U15A rugby team, managed to make it through to 

the quarterfinals of the National Bowl Competition, sadly losing 

out to Gordon’s school after half term. Eddie Anderson was part 

of the U18 team, and Rowan Bell, Percy Cutler and Rowan Bell 

(pictured, left) were part of the U16 team that competed at the 

prestigious Rosslyn Park National 7s Festival in the final week of the term.  

Finlay Eadie, William Curtis, and Seb Pearson competed for the college Sussex Schools Cross Country 

Championships. Charlie Jenden has been part of the College’s recently formed Esports team, which competed in 

the National British Esports Championships. 

Unfortunately, it has been a difficult term for the house in the sports cup, and we currently sit 

in 6th place for this term. Some highlights include 2nd place in junior water polo, 2nd in senior 

basketball, 2nd in Year 10 and senior hockey, and a semi-final spot for the house chess team.  

The boys hope for a better term of house sports in the next half-term. Some pictures of house 

sporting events follow. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 



 

 
 


